SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 22ND APRIL 2010 AT 7.00 P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS J.SWANSON (CHAIRMAN), D.PLEMING, G.RYMER, P.GRANT, E.MOORE, M.LENTON, T.BEAUMONT, J.PEARS, A.CADMAN, C.BURTON, P.ODLING
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor G.Iremonger.
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillors Swanson and Pears declared personal interests in agenda item 12, as members of E.L.D.C.’s Planning Committee. Councillor Rymer declared a personal interest in agenda items 10(g) & 14, as she is involved with the CAB and Quest. Councillor Odling declared a personal interest in agenda item 12b, as the applicants have business interests with him.
4) MAYOR ELECT

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to appoint Councillor Pleming as Mayor for 2010-11.

5) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 25TH MARCH 2010
The notes of the meeting held on 25th March 2010 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman, subject to the amendment of the word footpath to read football, under item 6.
6) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Dog bins

Councillor Cadman and the Clerk had met to decide the most suitable locations for the bins in the Town centre. The bins will be delivered upon payment of the invoice from E.L.D.C.
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Spilsby market

Councillor Beaumont and the Clerk had arranged to visit Alford market the following 
Tuesday to see how it operates. The Clerk reminded Councillors the meeting with Stuart Davie and a colleague from E.L.D.C. was taking place the following day on Friday 23rd April at 2.00p.m.

1 Market Street

Councillors noted Nigel Howells will be attending the Annual Parish Meeting on 27th May 2010 to talk about progress with 1 Market Street, Spilsby.

Twinning with Bassum

A date for the twinning has been agreed with all parties and the official ceremony will take place on 17th October 2010 in Spilsby. As a small party from Fresney-sur-Sarthe will be present, Councillor Swanson asked if the banner which had been presented by the French could be put up in the Franklin Hall for the occasion. It was agreed a new ‘twinning’ sign for the Town was needed. This will need to reflect the fact that the Town is twinned with both Fresney and Bassum. Councillors noted a copy of the Twinning Association’s latest accounts had been provided.

Holly trees in Churchyard

Work on the trees had been scheduled to take place the week before the meeting but the contractor had been asked by E.L.D.C. to confirm there were no nesting birds before taking down the trees. Councillor Pleming advised the Council he had spoken with the contractor and the trees should be down before the end of the month.

Proposed ‘No Waiting’ restriction, Woodlands Avenue, Spilsby
The Council’s comments regarding the proposals had been noted by Highways. With regard to the Council’s specific enquiry about the use of the Lady Jane Franklin School 
for the exiting of all school traffic onto the A16, Highways had replied that the proposal at the time was only to allow vehicles associated with the EBD School to use this exit.
7) EMERGENCY SERVICES

There is increasing evidence of drugs use in the Town and it was agreed to ask the Police and ideally a member of the drugs squad to attend the next Town Council meeting to discuss this matter.

It was generally agreed parking in the Town had improved following a recent increase in the number of parking tickets being issued. 

The crime statistic figures which had been promised on a monthly basis by P.C.Stanbrook had not materialised. The Clerk was asked to request this information for the next meeting.
8) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL  MATTERS
Councillor Swanson advised Councillors that the amount given to District Councillors to spend in their community had now been reinstated to £2000, the same sum as in previous years. Meetings attended by Councillor Swanson as a District Councillor were noted. Points of interest to the Town Council were; a proposed woodland classroom for Snipe Dales, the cessation of the Funk Bus in June due to lack of funding and further discussion at Economic Scrutiny about the market towns. Councillor Grant raised concern about the 
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number of pot holes along the Spilsby stretch of the A16. Councillor Swanson agreed to ask Highways to fill these as soon as possible.   
9) CORRESPONDENCE
E.L.D.C. is looking for a ‘Carers Champion’ in each Parish. Councillor Rymer was interested in taking on this role but it was agreed further information was needed before considering the matter further. 
10)PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to pay the following accounts:-
a. Mr.H.Heyes - £402.50 (contractor’s costs for April)
b. Mrs.S.D.Marshall (salary for April)
c. HW Skegness - £23.50 (payroll)
d. Franklin Hall - £875.00 (quarterly rent)
e. Jackson Shipley - £113.66 (new tap)
f.  E.L.D.C. - £116.33 (dog/litter bins)
g. Citizens Advice Bureau - £250.00 (donation) 

h. Spilsby Juniors Football Club - £150.00 (donation)
i. Spilsby Youth Centre - £150 (donation)
11)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
Noted as follows:-

a. Lloyds Banking Group - consent to display ATM, 4 The Terrace, Spilsby REFUSED
12)PLANNING APPLICATIONS

As Councillors had not had the opportunity to look at the plans in detail, it was agreed Councillors would study the planning applications the following day and that the Clerk would forward any observations as ‘Councillors’ comments only’.

13)BEST KEPT TOWN COMPETITION 2010

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to enter the Best Kept Town Competition. Councillor Pears offered to raise awareness of the competition within the Town.

14)SUPPORT FOR QUEST 

Councillor Rymer spoke about the project which is being funded by EU money and involves three schools in the area. It was agreed to support the project wholeheartedly.

15)EMPLOYMENT OF HANDYMAN

Following the meeting with Martin Sollis and a meeting of the working group set up to look at the proposal, it was recommended the Council do not employ a handyman. It was recommended the money budgeted for this item is spent on one-off jobs which need doing in the Town and that a preferred list of contractors be drawn up before the next meeting. It was proposed, seconded and agreed to accept these proposals.
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16)ARRANGEMENTS FOR CIVIC SUNDAY

This will take place on Sunday 18th July 2010 at St.James Church. Councillor Pleming suggested he might like to have a different form of celebration after the Church service 
but it was generally agreed a formal affair in the Franklin Hall would be preferable.

17)CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Events for the May agenda were discussed.

18)APPOINTMENT OF A WORKING GROUP TO LOOK AT STAFFING AND OFFICE COSTS

Councillors Odling, Rymer, Lenton and Cadman were appointed to this working group.

19)REVIEW OF COMMITTEE STRUCTURE

The Clerk outlined the various ways in which Committees could operate. After much discussion it was agreed to carry on with the present arrangements whereby everyone is on every Committee. The recommendations from these Committees would still need to be ratified by full Council. 
20)DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 27th May 2010, immediately following the Annual Parish Meeting which is to commence at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

21)AGENDA FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 27TH MAY 2010 

Nigel Howells will be coming to the meeting to talk about 1 Market Street. It was agreed to advertise the meeting in the press and the wording for the ‘advert’ was agreed upon.
22)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Beaumont suggested the Town Council has a stand at the Spilsby Show. This was thought to be a good idea and the Clerk is to contact Alan Bugg to book a stand.
As there was no other business the meeting closed at 10.20p.m.
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